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Exchange 2007 only available in 64-bit, and now Windows Server 2008 R2 is only
available in 64-bit. These two fundamental changes have increased the pace of the
transition to 64-bit computing. As the transition speed increases, does it make sense

to purchase 32-bit computers or switch over to purchasing 64-bit computers?

Before determining the best option for a firm in purchasing a new computer, let’s
clear up a misconception thatis very prevalent as it relates to 64-bit operating
systems, which runs on 64-bit hardware. Many people are under the impression that
older software designed for 32-bit operating systems will NOT run in a 64-bit
operating system. This is not true. The 64-bit operating system has backwards
compatibility and will generally run 32-bit software without difficulty. There are
always exceptions to this, of course, and some software will not run on a 64-bit
system. Part of this is because of changes to the operating system for other reasons
such as UAC, for example. Bottom line: You do not have to shy away from buying a
64-bit hardware if you are concerned about running 32-bit software. NOTE: The
above also applies to running a 32-bit operating system like Windows XP on a 64-bit

processor. Thisis not a problem.

In most cases, if you have purchased a new computer in the past two years, that
system probably contains a 64-bit capable processor. A 64-bit capable processor
means that the processor can run a 64-bit operating system. You might have a 32-bit
operating system such as Windows XP, but the system is capable of being upgraded.
Generally, systems purchased before 2007 are not capable of running a 64-bit
operating system. The best way to determine if the system is capable of running a 64-
bit operating system is to have your IT consultant go into the system BIOS and obtain
the processor model number. Using this number on the manufacturer’s website, you
should be able to find the various charts that indicate whether the processor is a 64-

bit capable processor.
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So what makes the most sense for new computer purchases for an accounting firm?
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with a 64-bit operating system will have the longest life when purchased. Thereis no
reason that a new computer purchased in 2010 with a 64-bit operating system can’t
last for six to eight years running modern software. At $1,500 to $2,000 for one of
these systems, the average annual cost would be around $250 per year. A fairly
reasonable price when amortized out over the average seven-year life of a $1,750

computer.

64-bit computing is here, and new equipment purchased today should be fully 64-bit
for both the hardware and the operating system. As with any upgrades, check with
your software providers to make sure you understand the issues, if any, of running
the vendor’s software package in a 64-bit environment. In most cases, there are
absolutely no problems. But for those of you still using DOS based 8-bit software, you

might have a problem using that software in a 64-bit environment.
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